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Dear Friends, 
 
¢ƘŜȅ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘƘŜ άŘƻƎ Řŀȅǎέ ƻŦ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΧ !ǳƎǳǎǘΣ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘǎ ŘǊȅΣ ƛƴǘŜƴǎŜ ƘŜŀǘΣ ŎŀǳǎƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ 
us to want nothing more than a shade tree to lie under and maybe an occasional cool breeze. 
As I write these words, the thermometer hovers in the 90s and rain seems nothing but a vain 
ƘƻǇŜΦ !ƭƭ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƛǘΩƭƭ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ Ƙŀƛƭ ǘƻƴƛƎƘǘΦ 
 
{ƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƻŦ нлнл Ƙŀǎ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ƘŀǊŘ ƴŜǿǎΣ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ ƛǘΚ CǊƻƳ ǾƛǊǳǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻŎƪ-downs to hailstorms 
ŀƴŘ ǘƻǊƴŀŘƻŜǎΣ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪǎΦ ¸Ŝǘ ŜǾŜƴ ŀǘ ǘhat, there are signs of hope. Our 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ƻǳǊ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΣ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΧ ǊŜƳŀƛƴǎ ǊŜǎƛƭƛŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƻŦǘŜƴ ǎŜŜƳ 
to bring out the worst in folks are also capable of bringing out the best: neighbors caring for 
one-another; essential workers rising to the challenge of their callings; people putting aside 
their own convenience and comfort for the health and safety of all; learning how to be a 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǇǊŀƛǎŜΣ ŎƻƳǇŀǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ŜǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ŦŀŎŜ-to-face. These 
things we have witnessed as well. 
 
!ǎ ǿŜ ƳƻǾŜ ƛƴǘƻ !ǳƎǳǎǘΣ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŀƴǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƘƻƭŜ ǎŀƎŀΦ hƴ 
Sunday, August 2, at 10:00 A.MΦ ǿŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ǇŜŀǊŦƛǎƘ /ƛǘȅ tŀǊƪ ŦƻǊ Worship in 
the Park, just as we have done on that first Sunday of !ǳƎǳǎǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǎŜǾŜƴ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ LǘΩƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ 
first time since mid-aŀǊŎƘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭƭȅ ƛƴ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΦ 
!ǎ ƭƻƴƎ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǎǇǊŜŀŘ ƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎƛǘ ƻƴ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΣ ǿŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǎŀŦŜΦJ ²ŜΩƭƭ ŦƻǊŜƎƻ 
the usual meal after, but just being together will be feast enough. 
 
Then, on Sunday, August 9, our plan is to hold services at the church at both 8:30 and 9:30 
A.M. Every other pew will be blocked off, to allow for safe distance, and we are 
recommending the wearing of face coǾŜǊƛƴƎǎ όǿŜΩƭƭ ŜǾŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘǊŀƴŎŜΣ 
for those who wish to take one). The services will run approximately 30 minutes, with Holy 
Communion.  
 
We will continue, for the month of August, to offer an opportunity on the first and last 
Wednesday of the month to come receive Holy Communion ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ȅŜǘ ŦŜŜƭ 
comfortable coming on a Sunday morning. Those dates are August 5 and 26, any time 
between 5:00 ς 7:00 P.M.  

  Continued on page 2 
 
 
 



Continued from page 1 

 
These plans to re-gather are not entered into lightly or without deliberation. They can even 
change, if conditions in our community warrant it. Those feeling particularly vulnerable with 
regard to their own health or that of their household are encouraged to continue worshipping 
with us on-line. We will still be streaming the service on YouTube, which can be accessed 
through our web site at oslcspearfish.com. 
 
CƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅ ǘƘƛǎΥ !ǎ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǎǘƻǊΣ LΩƳ ǎƻ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ for and proud of YOU, for the 
ǿŀȅ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ǊƻƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇǳƴŎƘŜǎ ǎƻ ŦŀǊ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇŀƴŘŜƳƛŎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ƻǳǊ 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ L Ŏŀƴ ǇǊŜǘǘȅ ƳǳŎƘ ƎǳŀǊŀƴǘŜŜ ȅƻǳΧ ƴƻōƻŘȅ ǿŀƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭƭȅ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ 
together again more than your pastor and the rest of your church stafŦΦ ²Ŝ ǿŀƴǘ άƴƻǊƳŀƭΦέ 
¢ǊƻǳōƭŜ ƛǎΧ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƴƻǊƳŀƭΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƻƴƭȅ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ Řƻ ƎƻƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘΣ ōŀƭŀƴŎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŘŜǎƛǊŜǎ 
with the best scientific guidance at our disposal. The roads before us do not diverge at the fork 
of cowardice and courage, but recklessness and compassion. We will courageously and 
compassionately forge a way through, and we will be stronger for it. 
 
As we develop plans for the fall, stay tuned (there will be a lot of info to share in our 
September newsletter), and check our website for updates. 
 
Take time during August to enjoy the beauty of this place we call home, and stay safe! 
 
In gratitude for you, 
 

Pastor Stephan S. 
 

 

RUTH CIRCLE INVITES YOU TO:  
 

1. Check out a ñbackpackò in the front of the 

Fellowship Hall.  

2. Fill a ñbackpackò with the school supplies listed 

on it. 

3. Check in the returned ñbackpackò by Aug. 23. 
 

Lutheran World Relief school bags are sent where 

the need is the greatest all over the world.  In some 

places children must have supplies to attend school.   
 

The backpacks should include:   
4 70-sheet notebooks of wide or college-ruled paper  

(8ò x 10 İò, no loose-leaf paper); 1 blunt scissors; 

1, 12-inch/metric ruler (30 centimeters on one side & inches on other); 1 pencil 

sharpener; 5 unsharpened pencils with erasers (#2); 5 ballpoint pens (no gel ink); 

secure together with a rubber band; 1 2 ½ inch eraser; 

1 box of crayons (16 or 24 crayons) 
 

Place all items in ñbackpackò.  All bags should be returned no later than Sunday, 

August 23. 

 

 
Please continue to 

remember your Secret 

Sister at least once a 

month!  

 

Especially now, we ALL 

appreciate receiving 

thoughtful, encouraging 

cards or notes in regular 

mail.  

  



Dear Friends, 
 

We have been physically apart for four months--unbelievable!  Again, I want to say how thankful I am for how 
you have adapted to new ways of gatheringτworshipping from home, meeting online via Zoom or phone 
conference calls, etc.  The ways we gather continue to change, of course, as the environment changesτever 
mindful to take one day at a time.  I loved the chance to see some of you as you came in the doors for 
communion on a Wednesday eve during the last month.  And I look forward to gathering for worship at the 
park and in the church during August as we are able.   
 
One of the things that I know many of us miss is Coffee Fellowshipτgathering over coffee and cookies 
between worship services on Sunday morningsτwhere we experienced gracious hospitality.  I am always 
ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ƎǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊ ǿƘƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎŀȅ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǿŀƭƪŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ ŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ŘŀȅΣ ά/ƻŦŦŜŜΩǎ ƻƴΗέ  
Gracious hospitality.  Although we must wait a while longer to resume that particular activity at the church, 
we carry on in Fellowship in other ways.  Because fellowship is what we are called to as Christiansτwithin and 
outside these walls. 
 
Lƴ м WƻƘƴΣ άǘƘŜ ǿǊƛǘŜǊ ƛƴǎƛǎǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǊǎ Ƴǳǎǘ Ǝƻ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ  [ƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ 
extends naturally and necessarily into loving one anƻǘƘŜǊΦέ όLutheran Study Bible, p. 2013)   
Fellowship is one of the ways we express love for each other and for the Lord! 
 
From 1 John 1:3-7 
άΧǿŜ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŜ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǎƻ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΤ ŀƴŘ 
truly our fellowship is with the Father and with his Son Jesus Christ.  We are writing these things so 
that our joy may be complete.  This is the message we have heard from him and proclaim to you, that 
God is light and in him there is no darkness at all.  If we say that we have fellowship with him while we 
are walking in darkness, we lie, and do not do what is true; but if we walk in the light as he himself is in 
ǘƘŜ ƭƛƎƘǘΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōƭƻƻŘ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ Ƙƛǎ {ƻƴ ŎƭŜŀƴǎŜǎ ǳǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ǎƛƴΦέ  

 
!ƴŘ ǎƻΧin joy we carry on in fellowship however we are able!  I have seen the ways that you are resourceful 
and creative.  Some small groups havŜ ōŜƎǳƴ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƪ ƻǊ ƛƴ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜΩǎ ŘǊƛǾŜǿŀȅ ƻǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŎƪτ
bringing their own chairs and beverages, safely distancing, wearing masks as needed.  Some are quilting or 
crocheting or making school kit bags at home to keep those projects moving.  Some are walking together in 
their neighborhood, in City Park, or on one of the beautiful hiking trails in the Hillsτa bit farther apart than 
normal, but it works.  Some continue meeting for Bible study or board business on Zoom (finding the 
convenience refreshing) or in the park or at The Living Room when available.  Let me know what you are 
doing!   
 
²ƘŜƴ L ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ƴŜǿƭȅ ŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΣ L ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘƻǊ ǘƻ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƪŜŜǇ ŀƴ άƻǇŜƴ ŎƘŀƛǊέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
group to remind us that we are open and watchful to exercise hospitality inviting someone new into the 
group.  In this time of pandemic, it becomes even more apparent that loneliness is detrimental to good health.  
I encourage you to find safe ways to connect in fellowship and reach out to include someone who might not 
reach out for themselves.   
 
Plans are underway for the startup of Fall Bible studies and discussion groups.  If you have an idea for a new 
ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇΣ LΩƳ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ȅƻǳ ƎŜǘ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘΗ 
 
DƻŘΩǎ ǇŜŀŎŜ ōŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΣ 
 
Deacon Laura Lee Campbell 
  



News for All of Godôs Children! 

August 2020 

 

 

άtŜŀŎŜ .Ŝ ¦Ǉƻƴ ¸ƻǳέ 

I could think of no better way to send our children, teachers and those that work in education back to school this year 

ǘƘŀƴ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ƻŦ άǇŜŀŎŜ ōŜ ǳǇƻƴ ȅƻǳέΦ We may not be able to have our usual Back to School 

Blessing this year, but we can still pray blessings over students, teachers, staff and administration. Please use these 

cut and color tags to send with your loved ones to school this year. And repeat this well known blessing over each 

other every morning.  

òMay the LORD bless you and take good care of you.  
May the LORD smile upon you and be gracious to you.  

May the LORD look on you with favor and give you peaceó. 
Numbers 6:24-26 (NIRV)  

 

Sunday School 2020 

Faith Together at Home! 

When thinking about the upcoming Sunday school year, we have been really challenged to be inovative in how 

we can provide lessons for the children, while keeping  everyone as safe as possible. Our solution is called Faith 

Together at Home, and will provide each family with weekly at-home devotions and activities. The devotions are split 

into five different categories: Explore the Bible, Follow Jesus, Be the Church, Learn about God, and Share Your Faith. 

Each activity page includes a ritual, reading and talking about a Bible story or verse, an activity, a service idea, and a 

prayer. To further enchance at home faith formation, each family will receive a BOOK for each category! The books 

will reflect the over all theme of each category and should provide plenty of quality time spent reading together.  Some 

of the books are below. 

   

More Information Coming in September! 
 



 



 



 



 



 


